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3rd November 2022 

Dear Parents  and Carers, 

 

Classes for Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children for rest of this term 

We are very pleased that our new Reception class have made a very strong start in their new school, they have 

impressed everyone. Unfortunately, they are a small class of children and this gives them a lot of space indoors 

and outdoors. 

Our current Year 1 and 2 class is one of our largest classes and many of these children would really benefit from 

the facilities that we have in Reception. Plus, we have a class teacher and two Teaching Assistants in our 

Reception class as we expecting a bigger class, so three qualified adults. 

So, from Monday 7th November we are rebalancing the classes by numbers, space and staff as follows: 

 

Kingfisher class:  Reception and Year 1 children 

Mrs. Hayes, Mrs. Gloss, Miss. Batty and Mrs. Morgan will work with this class. 

They will use all our Early Years outdoor space, the existing classroom and the classroom next door. 

 

Woodpecker class: Year 2 children 

Miss Panayi will continue to teach this class and Miss. May (will move to support Year 4s in school and Mr. 

Gordon to Year 5). 

Year 2 will stay in the same classroom and this will help them to focus more on Year 2 learning and getting ready 

for Year 3. 

Kind regards, 

 

M L Jordan 
 
Mr. Matthew Jordan 

Executive Headteacher 

 

mailto:office@phoenixstpeteracademy.org

